 REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 721

BOARD ROOM
CENTRAL EDUCATION CAMPUS

410 CENTRAL AVENUE NORTH
NEW PRAGUE, MN  56071

March 26, 2012
6:30 P.M.

PROPOSED AGENDA
CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
OPEN FORUM

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS:
· Kaylah Smeby, 7th grader, on the Nor’easter team has been selected as one of Minnesota’s Distinguished Finalists for the 2012 Prudential Spirit of Community Wards.  The Prudential Spirit of Community Awards created in 1995 by Prudential Financial in partnership with the National Association of Secondary School Principals (NASSP) are designed to emphasize the importance our nation places on service to others, and encourage all young Americans to contribute to their communities.  Principal Tim Dittberner along with a representative from Prudential will be attending to present the medallion.
· Technology – Five Year Plan:  Superintendent’s Comments:  Discussion on Technology Plan.  Colleen, Greg, and Shawn will be present to present a proposed Technology plan to you.  I have asked you receive a copy in advance of the meeting.  This should help in the understanding during their presentation.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  

ADDITIONS – DELETIONS - APPROVAL

CONSENT AGENDA

· Consider motion to approve consent agenda:

· Minutes:  February 27, 2012, regular meeting and March 12, 2012 special meeting
· Second Reading and approval of policies 
· 520 Student Sponsored Publications
· 507 Corporal Punishment
· 502 Search of Students Lockers, Desks, Personal Possessions, and student persons
· 506 Student Discipline
· 506F Suspension Form
· 512 School Sponsored Student Publications
· 620 Credit for Learning
· 413 Harassment and Violence
· 413F Reporting form
· 414 Mandatory Reporting of Child Abuse/Physical Abuse
· 414F Reporting Form
· 522 Student Sex Non-Discrimination
· 522F reporting form
· Personnel Items
· Finance
REPORTS

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER UPDATES

· Policy: First Reading – 
· 302 Superintendent
· 305 Policy Implementation
· 401 Equal Employment Opportunity
· 606 Educational Resources Selection Policy
· 606F Request for Reconsideration Form
· MRVSEC/Carver Scott
· Negotiations 

SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES

· Good News
· Updates
OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS
· Infinite Campus: Superintendent’s Comments: Infinite Campus is the new computer program we are proposing to switch to for the student data side of our business and academic uses.   We will stay with Skyward for the business office side of our operations.  This is an outgrowth of complaints the users have had with Skyward.  We had TIES and Infinite Campus make presentations so our personnel could make a good comparison to them and Skyward.  The committee, comprised of key users of our student data system, has decided Infinite Campus is their choice to use as our system.  Sandy will give you more information at the meeting.  Sandy earlier had mailed you information on possible costs for the change.  Infinite Campus is more expensive, but the committee feel it is a better system for us.  Yearly costs will be around $17,000 more than with Skyward.  Of course, Skyward isn’t working for us, which was the reason we begin looking at other systems

· Approval of employee leave request:  Superintendent’s Comments: We have received the following leave requests for next school year.  For one year:  Deb Miller, Elem , (on medical leave); Michelle Hamilton, Elem, ( a request for a second year); Jenna Sefkow ECSE, (a request for a second year); Jeanette Nash, Elem. (a one year general leave); Janelle Anderson, HS spanish, ( a request for a fourth year, I believe); For Part-Time: Julie Bowers, MS science,  ; Leah Wacek, MS Spanish;  Rachel Hennen, EV Elem Music (a request is to continue at .8);  I would recommend approval of Deb Miller’s; (it is just a continuation of an existing medical leave);  Jeanette Nash’s, (as I said this is a one year general leave); Janelle Anderson’s (I would have said no to this request based on the length already, but the long term sub is willing to continue this arrangement and the HS principal is okay with the present arrangement); I would recommend approval of Julie Bowers’ and Leah Wacek’s , but these will be subject to our finding suitable replacements—they both have been advised of this condition; I would recommend approval of Rachel Hennen’s  at .8, (Rachel would like full-time, but we don’t have the need at EV,  she would prefer to stay there, so is willing to continue the .8 we presently have); I am not recommending giving Michelle Hamilton or Jenna Sefkow an additional year each (I have already notified them of this and Michelle has notified me, she will not return—as of this writing I have not heard back from Jenna as to whether she will return or resign.  I explained to both of these teachers that I don’t believe in recommending  child care leaves of more than one year.  My reason is that, while it guarantees them the security of knowing they will have a job when they want to return, this puts their replacement in limbo.  I don’t think this is fair to the replacement.

· New Positions:  Superintendent’s Comments:  I have been asked to approve the following new positions:  MS nurse at the Sixth grade building.  Presently this is done by either the MS nurse housed in the 7th and 8th grade building, or by Cheryl Malecha, our nursing director.  This person would also serve as one of our main subs in the other buildings.;   A reinstatement of the Social Worker at the MS.  This position was eliminated in a past round of budget cuts.  Presently the HS and MS share a social worker.  With the additional of the ALC we would transfer the duties of the shared MS/HS social worker to the HS/ALC.  With only one counselor the middle school would benefit from this addition.;  A 1.0 math teacher in the MS.  This person would help lower class sizes in some sections, and would provide some additional time to give extra help in the math area.;  A .81 math position in the HS.  This would help us lower class sizes and pick up some classes where we have had to add extra sections to some teachers.;  .41 science at the HS.  Same rationale as for the math instructor; .58 at the HS, same rationale as for the above P-T positions; Increase in the FTE of our literacy coach, presently this position is a P-T position at the MS. The principals would like to expand this position to include the elementary buildings.;    Moving the Dean of Students position to an Assistant Principal’s position.  Erik now has completed his licensure requirements to be an Assistant Principal.  This was an assistant’s position with Brad Gregor.
IMMEDIATE ACTION ITEMS 
· Approval of Technology Association’s Contract:  Superintendent’s Comments:  We have completed the contract with the techs and would recommend approval
ADJOURNMENT

